
An Open Letter to Parents of Students With Disabilities 
About to Enter College 
 
Dear Parents,  



services and support available to SWD are sometimes very different than what was provided in 
high school, and the college is under no obligation to continue the services given in high school 
or to adhere to the recommendations of an outside diagnostician. The college will make its own 
determination of what services and support to offer, based on the documentation of disability and 



• DON’T interrupt. If you disagree with something the disability service provider says, or 
if your SWD says something that you know is incorrect, or if you see your SWD agreeing 
with/to something when you know they have no idea what they are agreeing to – DON’T 
INTERRUPT! Let the interview play out. Give the disability service provider a chance 
to draw your SWD out further, give your SWD an opportunity to clarify matters, or 
simply wait to see if the confusion/disagreement remains. It is important to know just 
how independent and accurate students are in describing their needs. You will get your 
chance.  

• DO prompt your son/daughter to speak up and share those important points as the 
interview progresses. Instead of explaining to the disability service provider why Johnny 
needs a calculator in math classes, turn to Johnny and say, “




